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Wonderful Progress in Writing 
We are delighted to see the progress that so many children are making in 

spite of the repeated interuptions to their learning this year.  

 

Well done to the children, teachers and TAs who have supported them. 



Dear Parents and Carers 

Final countdown of an extraordinary school year... 

There are now seventeen and half school days left of the academic year. 

We will continue to support children to make gains in their learning and 

development and we are also preparing them for the transition ahead , 

in September, when they will move class and in some cases move 

school. 

We feel very proud of the way the children have settled back into school 

life and the progress they have made since the full school reopening on 

March 8th. The teachers and TAs have done a truly remarkable job this 

year. THANK YOU TEAM TWERTON. 

New Classes for 2021-22 

We are finalising the classes for September 2021 and we will inform 

parents by SMS on the morning of Thursday 8th July which class their 

child will be in and who their teachers and teaching assistants will be. 

On Thursday 8th July, the children will have an opportunity to spend the 

second half of the morning in their new classroom with their new 

teacher, as part of our transition arrangements. It will be the usual drop -

off and collection arrangements. 

Children in Y2 will come to school as normal on Thursday 8th July and 

those going to St Michaelõs will be escorted down and collected by our 

staff. The children will be at St Michaelõs between 9:30am and 2:30pm. 

New Reception Classes for 2021-22 

Mrs Patterson, Mrs Sarabia and Mr Kenny have started meeting the 

children joining our school and their parents and they will continue to 

do so over the next few weeks. All parents will be informed which 

reception class their child will be joining in September, on Tuesday 29th 

June by email. 

The Information Evening that we hoped to host in school on that 

evening has been cancelled and instead we will be sending information 



out to parents, including a series of films to introduce the school so 

children have a clear idea where they will be in September, and who will 

be taking care of them. 

If you have any questions after watching the films, please do contact the 

school on 01225 423526. 

Leavers Service – 21st July 2021 

Our Leavers Service will now take place remotely and parents will be 

sent an email including a link so you can watch the Service from the 

safety of your home. 

We are inviting Year 2 parents to attend an open-air performance of the 

Y2 Leaversõ Song on the last day. The performance will take place at 

1:30pm and after the children have performed the song parents will 

have an opportunity to speak with their childõs teaching assistants and 

teachers. 

Final Day Arrangements 

We are inviting Reception and Year 1 parents to collect children from 

school at 1:00pm on Wendesday 21st July. 

Year 2 parents are invited to attend the Leaversõ Song performance at 

1:30pm. 

The Nursery will be closed from midday. 

Keeping Healthy and Happy  

The children in Year 1 and Year 2 are 

enjoying their daily 

movement challenge and 

many of them are already 

feeling fitter and  stronger. 

Sponsorship Forms have 

now been sent home:   

Sponsorship Form 

https://twertoninfant.files.wordpress.com/2021/06/sponsorship-form.pdf
https://twertoninfant.files.wordpress.com/2021/06/sponsorship-form.pdf


Children will be seeking sponsorhip from their families and friends to 

raise money to improve our play facilities with the installation of new 

timber canopy in the reception playground.  

 

Mr Samios to run 100km on 10th July 

Mr Samios is taking part in a 100km 

Race to the Stones on Saturday 10th July. 

This will be the furthest distance he has 

ever run in one day and he is not quite 

sure he will be able to complete the 

challenge. 

 

Mr Samios has set up a Crowdfunding Page and 

hopes to raise £500 towards the playground 

improvements. Due to the generosity of 

colleagues and friends, £350 has already been 

raised. 

https://www.justgiving.com/crowdfunding/george -samios 

https://www.justgiving.com/crowdfunding/george-samios


Pre-loved baby clothing 0 to 18 months sale 

On Tuesday 29th June we will have a good selection of baby clothing 

available with a suggested donation of 50p/£1 per item. All proceeds 

will go the school. The clothing will be available at Toddlers Club. 

LEAVES 
The following children were recently awarded leaves: 

Ash Class (YR) 
¶ Tharaneesh ð for joining in with whole class activities; 

¶ Esmae - for a positive attitude to her work ; 

¶ George ð for working really hard on his tricky words;  

¶ Helsa - for always being kind, and a good friend. 

Elm Class (YR) 
¶ Isla for continuing to practise reading;  

¶ Roni for progress in writing and commitment to his learning . 

¶ Isla for using her phoneme fingers to build words;  

¶ Kaelani for writing independently in sentences and adding details. 

Chestnut Class (Y1) 
¶ Seren for writing great sentences with our new words from our 

story, òWhere the Wild Things areó; 

¶ James for doing really well problem solving in Maths with number 

bonds to 20; 

¶ Kodi for joining in the pre-learning group and dividing by 2; 

¶ Finley for sharing his ideas and working with his partner during a 

Thrive session; 

¶ Jack for being ready to learn, especially in our Literacy lesson 'Spot 

the Mistakes'; 

¶ Ani for doing great work in Maths, with more than and less than up 

to 20 and being ready to learn this week. 

  



Rowan Class (Y1) 
¶ Tayla for identifying the tens and ones in teen numbers ; 

¶ Oliver for writing a brilliant new ending for our story ' Don't Spill 

the Milk'. 

¶ Chloe- for writing imaginative speech bubbles for the characters 

in, òWhere the Wild Things Areó; 

¶ Kashaya- for working hard on her letter formation . 

Maple Class (Y2) 
¶ Everyone for a brilliant first visit to St Michaelõs on Thursday 10th 

June; 

¶ Finn for such an enthusiastic attitude and reading so many books 

at home; 

¶ Michael for writing a brilliant, funny conversation between two 

characters in his Faraway Tree story; 

¶ Joby for using different, varied sentence openers in his descriptive 

writing.  

¶ Natasha for focused reading in her guided reading group.  

 

Oak Class (Y2) 

¶ Jazmin - for being safe, respectful and ready to learn; 

¶ Esme - for showing determination and perseverance while doing her 

daily run; 

¶ Riley for brilliant focus during Phonics; 

¶ Anneliese for including super detail in her self -portrait ; 

¶ Layla for being a caring friend; 

¶ Ava P for super Phonics! 

Well done to all the children who are trying really hard in school.  

Breakfast Club Available 

This is open to all children in Reception, Year 1 and Year 2 for parents 

who need it for childcare because they are working. It runs from 8:00am 

and is £1.60 per session. Please contact the office in advance to book a 

place. 



If your child or anyone in your household has any of the COVID-19 symptoms, 

then everyone in the household needs to isolate until th e symptomatic member of 

the household has had a PCR test and a negative result has been returned. 

 

You can send us an SMS message to: 07786 201170 

School telephone numbers: (01225) 423526 & 314745 

Dates for 2021-22 

 

https://twertoninfant.school/dates#2021-22  

https://twertoninfant.school/dates#2021-22
https://twertoninfant.files.wordpress.com/2021/06/twerton-infant-school-and-nursery-dates-2021-22-approved.pdf

